
 

January 26, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 294 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 294 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 294 would amend the Vehicle Dealers and Manufacturers Licensing Act by requiring 

all state vehicle salespersons to be retested at the discretion of the Director of Vehicles of the 

Department of Revenue based upon terms and conditions established by the Director.  Current law 

requires all state vehicle dealers to be retested annually. 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates the fiscal effect associated with implementing the 

provisions of SB 294 in FY 2018 or FY 2019 would be negligible and could be absorbed within 

existing resources.  Those costs are estimated to be $313 for training and program testing and 

development.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


